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‘Th� Broadland� Bulleti�’
Term 3

Week 1 - Friday 29 July

Ruma Tahi
Emma Snowdon

For your fantastic start in Room 1.
Charlotte Manville

For the kindness and empathy you show towards others.

Ruma Rua
Scarlette Mikkelson

For your positive attitude to problem solving when working with Mark and Whaea Halei.
Emmanuel Montero

For your enthusiasm, honesty and ability playing Dodge Ball.
Millie Anglesey

For your effort riding around the Broadlands bike track.
Rico Riddle

For your independence and motivation in maths learning about fractions, percentages and
decimals.

Ruma Toru
Amelia Brown

Welcome to Broadlands School.
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Ruma Rima
Estelle Bullock

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Arie Riddle

For the positive attitude you have in class towards your learning.
Logan Henderson

Welcome to Broadlands School.

Forthcoming Events - Term 2 & 3:
Tuesday 2 August - PTA Meeting 6.30pm

Thursday 11 August - Bike Taupo Skills Day (All classes)
Wednesday 24 August - Volleyball Skills taster Rooms 2 & 3

Thursday 18 August - BOT Meeting 6pm #5

Tuesday 13 September - Cluster Speech Competition (Waikite Valley School)
Thursday 15 September - Reporoa Valley Cultural Festival

Thursday 22 September - Cluster Winter Sports
Thursday 22 September - BOT Meeting 6pm #6

*** Wednesday 28 September - Calf & Pet Day ***

(More info to follow Week 2 - Term 3)
Friday 30 September - Teacher only Day - School closed

The complete list at this time

Basketball Draw
Times will be emailed out to you.

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou



Our Apologies

We apologise for any inconvenience, mis-communication and/or frustration caused this
week as we tried to locate our missing school mobile phone! It was found yesterday!

Thank you for your understanding!

Room 4 Completion

Mrs Wilson, Mrs Redden, Whaea Kate and Whaea Maureen were all excited to be in
their new learning space on Monday 25 July.

Notice the new learning spaces which can be closed off as needed and Mrs Wilson’s new
dedicated office! Room 4 / Ruma Whā is Mrs Wilson’s early Christmas prezzie!

Staffing News

I am delighted to announce the following staffing responsibilities from Term 3 2022.

Mrs Debra Lynch has been appointed Deputy Principal and Learning Support/Special
Education Needs Coordinator (SENCo). Debra will also continue her roles as
Mathematics Lead Teacher and now Co-Health & PE Lead Teacher.(with Emma)



Mrs Jessica Wilson has been appointed as Literacy Lead Teacher and will also take
responsibility for the Library/Learning Centre including our Librarians.

Miss Traleenah Bentley has been appointed as our Reporoa Valley - Kahui Ako -
Community of Learning ‘Within School’ teacher and our on-site ICT guru.

Miss Emma Cordell has been appointed as Co-Health & PE Lead Teacher.

A fantastic team of incredibly talented and capable teachers!

New resources - ‘The Feelings Series’

L to R: Arie, Ella, Estelle, Flynn, Heneriata and Luke sharing their lovely new books from
'The Feelings Series'.

Formal Speeches, Nursery Rhymes and Poems

Classroom teachers are now beginning class discussions and preparations for our
tamariki to be involved in one of the following:

For��� Sp�e���s (Years 3 – 6)

Po�m� (Year 2/Room 4 & Room 1)

Nur���y R��me� (NE/Year 1/Room 4)

Support will be provided, including poem/rhyme/topic selection, help with the
writing/structure, criteria discussion and time-frames for presentations. Presentations will
be held during the latter part of Term 3.

Further details, including exact dates and times for these will follow so that you can come
along to share in this awesome occasion!



We truly understand that there can be a bit of anxiety when speaking to an audience in
this type of situation. However, it is also during times like these that some of our virtues,
including courag�, confidenc�, creativit�, pe�severanc� and excellenc� can be called
upon!

Your encouragement and support from home will be appreciated!

Calf & Pet Day

Our annual Calf & Pet Day will be held on Wednesday 28 September.

This is an event that the PTA runs, including calves, lambs, dogs, domestic pets, food
stalls, fun children’s creative events and PTA  fundraising activities.

Full details will be provided within next Friday’s Bulletin following the PTA meeting to be
held on Tuesday 2 August.

In the meantime, it is time for you to choose your calf or lamb. To be eligible for Group
Day, (From Broadlands School’s champion level) animals need to be born between 20

July and 25 September. (As advised by Group Day)

So…it’s time to find your champion calf or lamb!

Thank you to the following businesses which have nominated Broadlands School to
receive 1 cent from every two litres of bulk fuel purchased. It all adds up over time and our
list of supporters is growing!

Broadlands School has reached the $1000.00 target (we now have $1050.56) so now
qualify for a selection of quality sports, technology or literacy packages.

Delta Brooke Farms Ltd
SC Farming Ltd

FA & CRM Farms Ltd
Wairakei Pastoral Ltd - Wairakei Estate

Broad Acres North Ltd
O’Reilly Family Trust
Kilston Farming Ltd

Hunter Ridge Farms Ltd
NZ Traffic Ltd

Sangro Farm Ltd



School Lunches

We will be offering school lunches once per week from Week 2 - Term 3 through
Waimangu Volcanic Valley Cafe.

However, without your weekly help and efficiency, this opportunity and service to you
creates alot of additional work for Whaea Kasey. Please help her by:

1. Reading the lunch order form for information
2. Naming the lunch order form
3. Having the correct $$ (as we have very little change) AND change can easily be

lost on its journey home

Graeme



Truck/ tractor drivers with class 4 or 5 licence for short term

contracts.

Central Transport Ltd are looking for keen people to drive trucks or tractors to spread whey

from the Reporoa Fonterra Factory to local farms. The season runs from August through to

April but we have a peak from September to November. We do 12 hour shifts with many

working 6 days on and 2 days off (but we can negotiate a different roster to suit you). We do

both night and day shifts .

If you’re keen to earn some extra money and do something different for a while (a few

months or the whole season), please Contact Andrew Sinclair, 021 319 568 or

andrew@centraltransport.co.nz

Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Emma, Joanne, Sophie, Lucy, Matua Tenia, Karla, Halei,

Maureen, Kate & Kasey

mailto:andrew@centraltransport.co.nz


PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


